
romance surrounding the walls of the old
Château, Ville Marie's grandest relic of
an illustrious past-a past which be-
longs equally to both French and British
subjects, and which has developed a
patriotism well expressed in the words of
the eloquent churchman, Bruchesi, Arch-
bishop of Montreal, who says:-

" I know the countries so much
boasted of where the myrtles bloom,
where the birds are lighter on the wing,
and where gentler breezes blow. I have
passed quiet days on the beach at
Sorrento, where the Mediterranean rolls
its blue waves to the foot of the orange
tree. I have seen Genoa, the superb and
radiant Florence, and Venice, the Queen
of the Adriatic. More than once I have
gazed upon the beauty of Naples glitter-
ing with the fires of the setting sun. I
have sailed - upon the azure waves of
the Lake of Geneva. I have tasted the
charm of our sweet France. My steps
have trodden the blessed soil of Rome,
and I have trembled with unspeakable
gladness. But all these noble sights, all
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